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DIARY DATES 
 

November 
 

26th-29th Keyboard Concerts 
29th Kitchen Garden Yr 4A & 4B 

December 
2nd Guitar Concert 
3rd  2025 Foundation Orientation  
 Session 3 
        Yr 4 Space Dome Incursion 
4th  Yr 6 Funfields Excursion 
5th  Parent Helpers Morning Tea 
6th  P-2 Athletics 
        Kitchen Garden Yr 4D & 4A 
10th 2025 Foundation Orientation  
        Session 4 & Parent Information    
                        Session 
         Yr 6 Transition Day (GSC) 
12th EOY Concert 
16th Yr 6 Library Visit 
         Step Up Session 
17th Yr 6 Graduation 
 

End of Term 4 
Wednesday 18th December 

Dismissal 3:20pm 
 
19th-20th  
         Pupil Free-Curriculum Days 

Issue  38 

Dear Parents and Guardians 
 

School Saving Bonus (SSB) 
This week, families have received emails containing their SSB code giving access to the $400 
School Saving Bonus. The department will set up NGPS as a supplier shortly so families can use 
this money to buy uniform from school. We will contact you when this is ready. 
 

The School Saving Bonus can be used towards 2025 school activities, which may include:  

• camps, trips, excursions and incursions 

• swimming and sporting programs 

• outdoor education programs 

• graduations 

• school uniforms 

• Textbooks 
 

Families can choose how they allocate and spend the SSB funds using the  online system 
until 1st July 2025. Any unspent SSB money as of 1st July 2025, is released from the program 
and added to your family school account where it continues to be available for your use with 
school expenses. 
 

Energy Breakthrough 
Our Energy Breakthrough team had a tiring but very successful campaign. A big thank you to all 
our parents, students and Mr Bell for contributing the hours of hard work needed to set up and 
complete this event. It was so successful we even got a shout out in federal parliament by our 
local member Rob McEwan. 
 

Step Up Day 
On Monday 16th December, there will be a ‘Step Up’ morning, in which students will meet their 
2025 teacher and classmates in their new classroom. 
 

Our 2024 Year 6 students and 2025 Foundation students will have their day on Tuesday 10th  
December. This is the statewide transition day and as a result there will be no school based  
program for current Year 6 students. 
 

Pupil Free Days 
We have two remaining pupil free days for 2024. These will happen at the end of the year on 
the Thursday 19th and Friday 20th December. Staff will use these days to organise classrooms 
and programs for the start of 2025. 
 

Students will be dismissed for the year on Wednesday 18th December at 3.20pm. 
 

Music Concerts 
Congratulations to all the students who have performed for their peers and parents at this 
week’s keyboard concerts. Alice has done a great job preparing you for your performance. 
 

The guitar concerts will be held in the multi-purpose room at the front of the school next  
Monday, 2nd December. 
 

Foundation Zoo Excursion 
Thanks to our fabulous Foundation teachers for all their hard work organising today’s zoo  
excursion. All the students that I saw at the end of the day had a fantastic time. Thanks also to 
the parent helpers who went along and helped make the day such a success. It is always a big 
day when you put almost seventy 5 and 6 year olds on a bus. 
 
Shane West 
Principal 

https://www.schoolsavingbonus.vic.gov.au/s/
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Chester Chatter 

Chester’s been checking out the dance moves this week. With only two weeks to go till 

the school concert he was keen to see what the Year Sixes were planning to do. Then he 

was off to discover - along with all the Year Fives - how hard working and vital the SES are 

to our community.  
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Lunchtime Activities 
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Canteen 

HUNGRY POSSUM ROSTER 
 

We are always looking for canteen volunteers!  

We require 1 person on Wednesdays and 3 to 4 people on Fridays. 

Any time you can spare is always appreciated: 

9am:  Stickers on lunch bags & start lunch preparation 

11:30am:  Counter Service               

           12:30:  Prepare and bag lunch orders 
Contact Brenda at Brenda.Morgan@education.vic.gov.au 

Friday 29th November Wednesday 4th December 

• 3 Volunteers Needed! • Volunteer Needed! 

Friday 6th December Wednesday 11th December 

• Jenni Fleet 
• 2 Volunteers Needed! 

 
• Chantelle Preaudet 
 

Friday 13th December       Happy Holidays!  

• Lassisa Boyd 
• Rebecca Millard 
• Kimberley Norman 
• Rachael May, 
• Bridgette Bubeck 
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Parents’ Association 
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Foundation - PMP In The Park 

Last Thursday, the Foundation students ventured down to Ross Watt Reserve. They participated in a 
range of rotation activities including, relay races, jumping sacks, tunnel ball, hurdles, skipping, vortex 
and parachute. 
 
The Year 6 helpers were amazing setting up and running the rotations. The Foundation students had 
such a great time and were thrilled to participate in all the activities. 
 
A big thank you all the parent helpers who came along for the afternoon! 
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Foundation– PMP In The Park  
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Energy Breakthrough 

Last week the EB team spent the week in Maryborough competing in the 2024 Energy Breakthrough 

along with hundreds of other students. 

The team began the event on Wednesday by presenting a play to a panel of judges before having their 

trike “bob” scrutineered before racing later that night. On Thursday the team raced for 8 hours in the 

heat riding more than 150km for the day. Friday saw the team complete the event competing in the 

obstacle and sprint race. 

Thank you to the students and their families for supporting the team throughout the event. A more 

comprehensive break down of the event will be presented at assembly tomorrow. You can also read 

more about the event via NGPS and Energy Breakthrough Facebook pages.  
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State Softball 

Both the boys and girls teams were lucky enough to represent our division at the recent State Softball 

Championships in Waverley. 

Both teams played strong opponents on the day with the boys unfortunately losing all three of their 

games by close margins. The girls were successful on the day losing their first game and winning their last 

two games. 

A huge thank you to the parents for transporting and supporting our teams on the day. We would also 

like to thank Mrs Mason, Mr Bell and Lane for training and coaching the teams. More information about 

the event can be found on the SSV Facebook page.  
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Visual Arts 

 # FOUNDATION # 

Mixed media stars 
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Indo Lingo 
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JSC– Food Drive 

For our charity effort this term we have decided to hold a food drive to support Gisborne Food Bank. Christmas is an exciting 
time for a lot of us but sometimes, families need some help to make this a happy time at their place. If you are able to help 
someone have a great Christmas - why wouldn’t you?! 
 
We have already raised money to donate through the Colour Run a few weeks ago and we also want to donate some            
non-perishable items to help families in need. Please see the poster for details.  
 
So bring some items into your classroom next week if you can. Let's join together to help us all have a great Christmas time!  
 
From the Junior School Council 
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JSC– Food Drive 
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Victorian Container Deposit Scheme 

NGPS is collecting drink containers purchased through the canteen to raise funds via 
the Victorian Container Deposit Scheme.  

 
These funds will go back into the Sustainability Program at NGPS. 

We are encouraging students to check the container labels to see how items can be 
disposed of. 

 
We’re keeping an ongoing tally of the number of containers we have kept from landfill 

and an ongoing tally of funds raised.  
 

It would be great if we could collect all 250 containers purchased weekly! 
 

NGPS Collection Point - Outside Mr Bell’s Classroom 
 

Before placing an item at this collection point: 
• Ensure the item has not been squashed 
• The barcode is visible 
• The contents have been emptied 
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Sustainability 
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Community 

GIRLS & BOYS AFL NEWS 
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